DECEMBER 2010



Commodore: Jim Simpson
Vice Commodore: Todd Lachelt
Rear Commodore: Don Sparkman
Fleet Captain: Ernie Board
Secretary: Cheryl Callais
Treasurer: Peggy Fuentes
Trustee: Joyce Jones
Trustee: Dale Rude

Past Commodore: Steve Hyman

Inside this issue:

Vice-Commodore Report 2
Rear Commodore Report 2
Fleet Captain 2
Sunshine Report 2
Ships Store, 3

Calendar and events

Calendar of Events

DEC. 2010

14 Dec Board Meeting

NONE General Meeting

(See Calendar For Additional Information)

Times For Our Events:

General Meetings: 3rd Thursday of each month. Club opens at 6:00 pm Pot Luck at 6:45 pm Meeting at 7:15 pm

Board Meetings Tuesday before General Meeting Starting at 6:00 pm

> BBQ's & KCYC Events Club opens at 6:00 pm

Friday Night Open from 6:00 pm to 9:00 pm

REMEMBER - - - Our Club takes VISA and MasterCard for payment on anything over \$10.00.



Commodores Report

The Commodore is out of town on vacation and will not be back until next week. P.C. Deni Lee talked to Jim and put together a short event schedule.

KCYC HAPPENINGS

December and January finds us with plenty of fun events. We will kick off with the Apple Cup Party Saturday December 4th. The Club opens at 3 O'clock. Wear your team colors and come cheer them on!

Friday the 10th Time to enjoy KCYC's famous gift exchange. If you haven't been before, it's not to be missed. I am calling around for Hor-dourves and finger foods to share. If you would like to contribute please call Deni Lee at **297 4462**. Club opens at 6 PM

Saturday December 11th Fleet Captain Ernie Board is heading up our Lighted Boat Parade. I'm sure he is covering the details in his report. Feel free to invite friends out on the doc to enjoy cookies and our decorated boats. The adventure will be followed by a Chili Supper at the Club.

Of course, the New Years Eve Party is not to be missed. Cheryl Callais is spreading her magic to begin another year is style I know she could use our helping hands. Please give her a call at **360 297 8627** to volunteer your time and talents. Bobby and I wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!

Let us all have a great time and support the new board!

Past Commodore Deni Lee

Vice Commodores Report

From the Vice:

Happy Holidays to all. Thru all the nasty weather out there the club fair better than most of us. No power outages, trees thru the roof or yard to clean up. I hope you all made it thru it without too many problems. Back to the club the leaky faucet is fixed, the outside Burge flag is fixed and 6 more reciprocal flags were hung with care. I would like to thank Peggy Barsness for all the volunteer work she does handling all of the rentals. She spends countless hours of her own time coordinating rentals and our cleaning service. I hope to get all the pictures of past commodores updated shortly. Hope you all have a safe and joyous holidays!

Todd Lachelt

Vice Commodore

Rear Commodores Report

From the Rear

Season Greetings, there has been some changes to the Bar, A new wine has been introduced, we have new liquor pourers, and a new stereo system. As far as all of those Volunteer Bartenders there are some other changes in the set-up, running, and closing. As time goes on I will show you all these changes,

On a completely different note, we have our Christmas Boat Parade on the Horizon. I would like to call out to ALL BOAT OWNERS!! to try to come down and participate. I would also like to encourage those vessel owners to invite some of our club members without boats to come down and participate with them. We had a great pre-parade party on the docks last year so come early.

REMEMBER WE ARE ONE CLUB MADE UP OF PEOPLE WHO ALL ENJOY BOATING. NOT 2 CLUBS MADE UP OF BOATERS AND NON BOAT OWNERS. Extend that invitation.

Don Sparkman

Rear Commodore

Signal from the Fleet

Winter has arrived in the Puget Sound area and its not even December yet. I would like to give a big Thank You to David and Janice Kutz for hosting our cruise to Bell Harbor this June on the 24 and 25. Cruisers should sign up as soon as possible to get a slip. There are still spots open on B and A dock but they are not reserved for the group. (Bell Harbor at 206 615 3952).

The Port of Kingston plans to have slips reserved for our club members for our Christmas boat lighting so we need to contact them as soon as possible for a slip. December 11 2010 will be the tree and boat lighting. J

January 28 and 29 2011 will be at Edmonds for the polar bear cruse. Brownsville will be on February 18-19-20 2011. No cruise in March and Ludlow is canceled.

May 7 will be opening day in Seattle, opening day at Kingston is May 14. Memorial weekend is May 27 28 29 2011 at Everett marina, at the 12th st. marina on J dock. There is room for a few RVs in their parking lot but no hook ups. Restaurants are within walking distance. A barge, tables and propane barbecue will be on site for our use.

The fleet captains auction will be on that weekend so I hope we get a good turnout! June 24and 25 is Bell St. Harbor, July 22 23 is at Langley marina. No cruise in August is planed. Will have to wait tell January to book Bremerton for labor day. Hope you can join us. Ernie Board

Ernie Board

Fleet Captain

Sunshine and Clouds

Not much to report. Dorothy Chambers had successful cataract surgery. The worst part was missing an afternoon of BINGO. The best thing that happened is she can see the BINGO card now.

Keep up the good work.

Lois Dagel, reporter at large

The Apple Cup Party is on!!

The KCYC clubhouse will open at 1500 hours on Saturday, December 4th, for an Apple Cup Party. The game starts at 1600 hours. The Bar will be open throughout.

Please bring a dish or appetizer to share and your Husky or Cougar attitude.

There will be seating set up outside for WSU fans (Ha Ha).

Go Huskies!!!!!!

KCYC and Kingston Christmas

On Saturday, December 11th, KCYC will join in the holiday festivities with the rest of Kingston. We will decorate the fleet on the Port of Kingston guest dock starting around 1200 hours. We will have hot drinks and treats on the dock for members, guests and the public. The boat lighting will coincide with the lighting of the Port Christmas tree around dusk (approx. 1615 hours). There will then be a short cruise around the harbor weather permitting. Prizes will be awarded to the two best decorated boats.

Afterwards (approx 1800 hours), the Fleet Captain will host a gathering at the clubhouse for chili and to get warm. The bar will be open. If anyone would like to bring a sample of their own chili to match against the Fleet Captain's, they are invited to do so. Non boating members are invited / encouraged to participate.

Boaters who plan to participate, please advise Fleet Captain Ernie Board at (425) 485-6302 or boardec@comcast.net so that we can give the Port an estimate of the slip space that we will need. Boaters who are coming from another location need to make their own reservations with the Port.

Lets have some Fun!!!

CHRISTMAS GIFTS AVAILABLE AT THE SHIP'S STORE

We have a nice variety of items available for Christmas Gifts in our Ships Store. I was hoping to have a few more things in there before our Christmas Party on the 11th, however, these few items won't be in the Ships Store until the following week. SO MANY GIFT IDEAS!!

We've got a great variety of Sport Shirts, Jackets, Aprons, Tote Bags, Fleece Blankets, Vests, Sweat Shirts, T-Shirts as well as Cookbooks, Burgee Books (available with Autograph by the Author) Mugs and Tumblers.

With the Club open on Friday Nights, you still have a couple more weekends to "shop" at Our Club.

THANKS SO MUCH FOR YOUR SUPPORT AND WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU AT THE CLUB!!

Janice Kutz Ships Storekeeper, KCYC

Loner Life Jackets for Kids

KCYC is co-sponsoring a Life Jacket Loaner program with other organizations in Town to be installed at the Port of Kingston.

Safe Kids, Kitsap County has some grant money that will be used to procure two signs to be installed one near the boat ramp and one near the guest dock.

Some life jackets provided by the North Kitsap Fire and Rescue Department, are available now in a dock box near the guest dock. I have received a dozen more life jackets from Washington State Parks and Recreation Department that will be placed near the boat ramp.

KCYC is providing a rack for mounted near the boat ramp when the new signs are received.

Regards,

P.C. Steve Hyman

Birthdays & Anniversaries/Calendar